ODD FELLOWS SIERRA REC. ASSOC P.O. BOX 116 LONG BARN, CA 95335

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

U.S. POSTAGE PAID
BULK MAIL
PERMIT # 2
LONG BARN. CA 95335

hos

REPORT OF FUNDS JUNE 1995
RECREATION ASSOCIATION CHECKING BALANCE \$ 3,307.82
TIMBER CHECKING NO REPORT CHECKS DISBURSED JUNE 1995 (REC. ASSOC.)
CENTRAL VALLEY TANK NEW TANK \$ 8,000.00
MASSON ENGINEERING 1,600.00 9417 7418 7419 7420 7421 7422 7423 7424 7425 7426 24.4/ 242.90 *p*451-623,13 101.35 18.24 7440 734 7442 7443 744 7448)

ODD FELLOWS SIERRA RECREATION ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING - JUNE 11,1995

\$ 28,134.99

TOTAL

The Board of Directors meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM by President Edward Smith. All members present.

MINUTES -The minutes of the 5/14/95 meeting were approved as printed. CARETAKERS REPORT - Thank Wayne Harvey for volunteering and donating one days labor in setting the tanks. The company was paid for the tanks except for \$1,000.00 which was withheld until we are sure the tanks do not leak. One cabin on David had vandalism to the extent that the culprits broke off the door knob in an unsuccessful attempt at gaining entry. The Board recommends that cabin owners have a security light installed to help prevent such vandalism.

CORRESPONDENCE -1. Robert Snell - compliment to the conduct of the general meeting. 2. Harold Green & James Ruebling - generous donations to the fish derby. 3. Paul Bucher -Reasons why gate should not be installed (see old business).

MEMBERS BEFORE THE BOARD - 1. Maynard and Judith Wallin -concerns on payment of assessment. 2. Mr. & Mrs. Peluso -Problems on ATV's. Also concerns on drainage problem from his property. 3. Deanna Mooney on method to attach delinquent assessments liens to tax bill.

COMMITTEE REPORTS WATER -Greene -Water use: 554,000 gals. Tanks have been installed. We now have storage capacity of 306,000 gallons, which is 47,000 gallons increase. There is also a need to clean brush and other rubbish from Kern Creek to improve the drainage The Board of Directors meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM by clean brush and other rubbish from Kern Creek to improve the drainage and protect the dam at the end of the lake.

ROADS - Morrison-Timbers and other material has been ordered for the bridge. The road will be closed across the bridge July 10-14. Members who live on the south side of the bridge will have to enter and leave by way of the Boy Scout camp. There will be no deliveries into that area during this time. Culvert work will start tomorrow. BUILDINGS -Hawke -Will look into necessary maintenance. We need volunteers for small jobs around the park that Dale does not have TIMBER - Adams - Will discuss the situation with Tim Tate.
RECREATION - Bonner - This year at the fish derby kids will still eat
free but adults will be charged \$1.00 for hot dog and drink. Much
has been donated to offset the cost of the Fish Derby, but there will

still be some expense to be overcome on the event.

MINUTES (continued)

Richard Bonner has changed his party there to July 22. Deanna Mooney has been granted the picnic area for July 3 The Labor Day Barbecue is set for September 3. The charge will still be \$5 for steaks and \$2 for hot dogs. Plans are proceeding for the event. [At this point Ed Smith had to leave for a previous engagement and Vice President Jim Morrison presided for the remainder of the meeting.]

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Coleman -The lake needs new cable and floats.

Measurements will be taken after the meeting and the necessary equipment will be obtained. Rules for ATV's were discussed.

Problems: No safety equipment (helmets, etc), operators too young without supervision, etc. The Board is concerned for two reasons: 1. We do not want any one hurt and 2. any accident that happens leaves us liable. The dangers involved include not only accidents on our roads but also fire or erosion if vehicles are not properly equipped and/or operated. The Board will be re-assessing the problem with the goal of obtaining a mutually acceptable solution. The burn area will be closing June 30 or earlier. We are on restricted burning at this time. Get your lots cleaned now. New (brown) street signs will be placed at selected intersections. This will be an ongoing process so that we can add signs at more intersections as time goes on. There will be no fireworks in the park. There is a Tuolumne County ordinance against fireworks and the Sheriff's department has promised to respond immediately to any call regarding fireworks. EQUIPMENT - Smith - Everything is in good working order. FINANCE -Zobel - Approximately one fourth of the assessment checks have come in. This amounts to approximately \$40,000. That will greatly improve our cash flow problem as a great deal of expense comes in the summer time to fix roads, etc. We greatly appreciate those of you who have made an effort to pay so soon.

Bills for June total \$28,134.99. MSC that we pay the bills. The cost of garbage has gotten very expensive. Tuolumne County will soon be shipping garbage to some other county or out of state.

OLD BUSINESS - 1. The gate will take at least a year to complete. 2.

The gate will not be in operation until such time as safety, weather, access by emergency services, delivery vehicles, trade people and members can be satisfied as to a means of access at any time. 3. The road base will be done first and that will take a long time.
MSC to instruct the President to contact Lawyer Dambacher to have
him write a letter to Canales in regard to the road situation behind his house, the letter to contain the requirements of 1. an engineering report, 2. an engineered wall, 3. a county building permit. NEW BUSINESS -In order to bring our records up to date a motion was made, seconded, and carried to request each Odd Fellow who is not a member of Lodge #376 to submit a copy of his paid up dues receipt to the Board before Sept. 1,1995. If evidence of Odd Fellow membership is not received by Sept. 1,1995 the Park member will have his category changed. There was some discussion on adding park benches. Dale is to check on availability and prices of such. MSC to thin out the pine trees in the meadow and orchard.

The collection agency has been notified to foreclose on the Soures property.

No further business appearing, the meeting closed at 11:28 AM.

The next meeting will be Sunday, July 9,1995 at 9:00 AM. Respectfully submitted, Bill Kilgore, Secretary

SIERRA PARK NEWS FOR JUNE 1995 A COL SIERRA PARK LODGE #376 Odd Fellows meetings are held the 2nd & 4th Sat. of each month at 7 PM in the Rec. Hall. We read two more applications last night and expect at least one more. We will have an initiation again soon. WEATHER - Weather has been quite cool for this time of year. It has been getting warmer each day.

LOT CLEAN-UP -The burn site is now open for any forest products. It will probably close late this month.

un dues appoints to Please send a copy of your dues receipt to
Odd Fellows Rec. Assoc.
P.O. Box 116
Long Barn, CA 95335

State of the state

And the second second second is the contract of the contract o

ODD FELLOWS SIERRA RECREATION ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING - MAY 28, 1995
The meeting was called to order at 9:20 AM by President Edward Ine meeting was called to order at 9:20 AM by President Edward Smith, all Board members present except Rairden. The number of members present (including proxies) was 105: 76 Recreation Association members and 29 more that were Homeowners association members. It was determined that a quorum was present to conduct business (89 homeowners including 67 recreation members). The flag salute was led by Edward Smith. The invocation was led by Richard Wheeler. The chairman introduced each member of the Board with comments. comments.

MINUTES: A motion was made by Elsie Manning, seconded by Ray Coyle that the minutes of 1994 annual meeting be approved as written.

Passed: A motion was made, seconded and carried to hold the Recreation Association meeting and Homeowners meeting concurrently.

CORRESPONDENCE - None

COMMITTEE REPORTS

COMMITTEE REPORTS
WATER - Greene - Water storage will be 300,000 gallons as soon as the new tanks are installed. The water is pure enough that we do not need any additives. There are long-term plans for upgrading of the water system for water usage and fire protection by the addition of new piping. The lake has been dredged. This gives us greater fire protection as well as added recreational facilities.

ROADS - Morrison - This winter season has been one of the wettest and longest on record. It might be a 100 year winter, 70 plus inches of rain and 120 plus inches of snow. The weather has extracted a toll from the roads. The bridge on East Jordan must be repaired. The estimated cost of repairs is \$12,000. The repairs will take approximately two weeks and be completed in August, The wet weather has shown that road drainage must be improved. We will be working on replacing culverts, improving and adding new bar ditches. Home owners will be notified if any improvement or change in their culvert is required. The Home owner has two options:

The Homeowner may complete the required culvert work (it must

meet park requirements).

2. The park will perform the required culvert work and bill the home owner. In all cases the required work must be completed within 60 days of notice.

BUILDINGS - Smith - The roof to the Recreation Hall has been replaced with a 26 gauge steel roof. While the repair was in progress there was some damage due to an early rain, but that was repaired before final payment. The rains since the completion of the roof have not caused any damage -and there have been some very heavy rains.

TIMBER - Adams - Although there was not a scheduled green timber sale in the 1994/1995 fiscal year, the Sierra Recreation Association realized a net profit of \$1906.00 from the sale of salvage timber (bug killed), located in various pockets around the park property. For the fiscal year 1995-1996 applications have been submitted by our forester, Tim Tate of forest management services, to harvest green timber from a component of the park that lies north west of the Box Scout property and continues to the boundary of the Odd Fellows Youth Camp. Also included in the application is a selective harvest of the 5 acre parcel located on West Jordan Way across from the pine needle burn area. The application is expected to be approved with logging to begin in serly summer. Bid proposals have been sent to several mills and logging operators in the area for competitive bidding. This area will complete the master timber management plan that was developed a number of years ago.

RECREATION - Hawke - Several recreation/social events were held. First there was the Fish Derby in June, a big turnout for the Labor Day Barbecue, Thanksgiving Dinner and Christmas Dinner, St.Patricks Corned Beef Dinner in March and finally our spaghetti feed last night. Attendance at all events has been strong (with the one exception of the spaghetti feed). These events were made possible by the efforts of board members and Dale Smith. Help from members and music by the Freitas' was also appreciated. Your suggestions for recreation events are requested.

HEALTH AND SAFETY - Morgenroth - Health and Safety can cover a broad range of items. The cleaning and deepening of the lake is a major benefit for park members. We should have a higher quality of lake water and a longer season of use because of this improvement.

MINUTES (continued)

Now some items for thought: A continuing park problem is garbage, requiring our caretaker to sort, remove, and generally clean up after some people have thoughtlessly, carelessly, lazily disposed of their garbage, and items they know the disposal company will not accept in the trash receptacles. Perhaps if we are to continue to provide this "amenity" at an ever increasing expense, we may need a security camera to monitor the disposal area. Something must be done to reduce the time and expense this service requires.

I believe the ever increasing demands on the Recreation Association Board to reconcile or mediate in problems one park member has with another requires that the Homeowners Association vote in an active Board of Directors to manage areas that are generally accepted to be the proper function of Home Owners Associations.

This park is a big business! You elect a Recreation Board of Directors to operate this park for you. The Recreation Association Board of Directors provides management of a water system, a road system, a caretaker, timber resources, common area, and compliance with ever increasing government regulations. All the rest of the inter-personal problems, cluttered yards, loud noise, parking, speeding, rowdiness, animals, garbage — should rightly be the responsibility of the Homeowners Association. The times when a second lodge member could talk directly with a person and try to solve that whatever was causing that person distress has long past. Courteous behavior toward one another seem to be a vanishing personal responsibility. I am saddened to see it passing. I have a ways believed the fewer rules and regulations we can function with, the better our quality of life will be. But the fact remains: An avenue must be found to mitigate these continual anti-social behaviors for the benefit of all park users. In closing - thank you for electing me to our Recreation Association Board of Directors last year. The experience has opened my eyes to the multifaceted operations faced by the Board. I hope those of you who are able will seek the opportunity to serve the membership. There are many good people here and you will benefit in working and socializing with these interesting people.

EQUIPMENT - Rairden - Equipment is being well maintained by our caretaker.

FINANCE - Zobel - Report for 94-95 fiscal year.

1. We had an outside audit of the Association's books. It showed that everything was in good order with the exception of non-compliance with state statute that require reserve accounts for

capital items such as roads, equipment, etc.

2. 6% of lot owners/members had to be turned over to collections.

agency for past due assessments.

3. All Homeowners Associations are now required to have a minimum

of \$3 million for general liability insurance. This will bring a premium increase of 30%.

4. The Association also had substantial increase in tento from

4. The Association also had substantial increases in costs for garbage/trash services, water (state testing) fees, utility costs for pumping water.

5. The Association will be in need of funds to pay the large premiums due June 1 for property & liability insurance. Our checking balance is very low. It would help very much if all members that can pay their assessments immediately. If assessments become delinquent they are turned over to the collection agency. The collection agency adds their fees to the total so that the delinquent member pays for the collection fee, not the Park.

OLD BUSINESS The 5 acre plot will be divided into seven lots, each more than one third acre. There will be a 2.2 acre green belt behind these lots. All salable lots will front on Jordan Way West. A demolition permit has been obtained to rid the parcel of the cabin. The fire department has been asked to burn the cabin as a practice session. We have obtained neciprocal easements from W. Smith and J. Freitas so that each may travel the roads without legal difficulties. We also are working on a similar easement from the Boy Scouts. The lots still need perk tests and that will be done as soon as weather permits.

There was discussion on noise – particularly youngsters using the roads as a play area for their ATV, motorbikes, etc. – and what to do about it.

Gordon Greene presented information on installing a gate that he had obtained from various contractors and places where gates had been installed. There are individual problems to be solved. The advantages are: better security from vandalism, lessening of liability, security for garbage, Snob appeal (it has been known to raise property value). The facility will have a dedicated phone line and key card for admission.

MINUTES (continued) 747- Juny 95

The gates will each be 12 feet wide, necessitating approximately 30 foot wide street at the gate site. Arrangements will be made for emergency vehicles and delivery vehicles. Guests of members will have to arrange with members that do not have a phone so that they can get in. The installation cost will be \$30,000, which will cost each property owner \$80.00. Cost of operation will be approximately \$30.00 per month which will be included within the budget. A motion was made, seconded and carried to authorize the construction of a gate with the cost of installation to be taken from the timber fund and that money paid back to the timber fund from the assessment of the members. The vote was 64 yes, 19 no. A motion was made seconded and carried to assess each lot \$80.00 beginning with the 96/97 fiscal year. This assessment can be paid in four annual installments of \$20.00.

96/97 fiscal year. This assessment can be paid in four annual installments of \$20.00.

Dorothy Clifton expressed concern over the growth of trees that block the view of the meadow for the caretaker. A committee of three -Zobel, Akers, Clifton - was appointed to look into the matter. Maynard Wallin expressed desire to look into the history of the park, particularly prior to establishment.

NEW BUSINESS - A motion was made seconded and carried to accept the budget and assessment. The vote was 70 yes, 36 no. It was moved by Mark Bradley and seconded to not establish the required reserve funds as we have the timber fund to fall back on. The motion passed. As a matter of record each member of the Board voted in favor of establishing reserve funds.

There were three candidates for the three 3-year terms for the

There were three candidates for the three 3-year terms for the Board: J.J. Morrison, Richard Bonner, Fred Coleman. Since there was the exact number and no further nominations, they were elected by acclamation. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 12:05 PM. Respectfully submitted, Bill Kilgore, Secretary

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MAY 28,1995
The meeting opened at 12:15 PM with Edward Smith presiding.
The following were elected to office:
President Edward Smith
Vice President Jasper Morrison
Treasurer William Zobel
Secretary William Kilgore
The following appointments were made:
Buildings Hawke
Water Greene
Roads Morrison
Timber Adams
Health and safety Coleman
Recreation Bonner
Equipment Smith

No further business appearing the meeting was closed at 12:30 PM. Respectfully submitted, Bill Kilgore, secretary

PARK NEWS FOR MAY 30.1995

FOR THOSE WHO BELIEVE IN GARBAGE INEQUALITY: On the weekend of Memorial Day (which was a long week end) Dale checked garbage bins Sunday —all nearly full, so he brought in two trailers. By Monday morning the trailers were full and each bin was heaped over the top so he called for the garbage truck to do a special pick—up. This cost the Park an extra \$600.00. By Monday night three bins were full, Water consumption was nearly doubled for May over April. We should expect this since there were so many people in the park for the week end. Dale observed one member put an old barbecue into the garbage bin, then put the boxes for his new parpecue into the bin—without any attempt to crush either. When Dale said something to him about it, his attitude was "so what!". This seems to be the attitude of a good many members.

in the control of the second o